
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

LICENSING COMMITTEE

HELD ON  17 OCTOBER 2007 

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

LC.21/07
REVIEW OF STATEMENT OF LICENSING POLICY

The Licensing Manager presented Report LDS.90/07 reminding Members that the first Statement of Licensing Policy was published by this Council on 7 January 2005.  There was a statutory requirement for the Council, for each three year period, to consult and publish a statement of its Licensing Policy.  The three yearly review must be completed by 7 January 2008.

The report included 

(a) a report by the Cumbria Local Authorities Licensing Policy Working Group on a Review of the Statement of Licensing Policy;

(b) a summary of the proposed amendments to the existing Policy;

(c) lists of the consultees; 

(d) an article in the local press on the review of the Licensing Policy; and

(e) a timetable for the review of the Policy.

The Licensing Manager reported that there had been a meeting of the Licensing Policy Working Group on Monday 15 October, the minutes were circulated.  

The Licensing Policy Working Group resolved that:

“1)  That the Licensing Manager revise the list of consultees taking into account the comments of Members.

(2)  That the Licensing Manager update members on the outcome of discussions on whether a licensee could voluntary impose a condition e.g.  in relation to the use of polycarbonate vessels, without this having to be considered by the Licensing Sub-Committee. 

(3)  That the Working Group requests that the Licensing Manager produce suggested wording for potential conditions, which could be imposed on new applications, licenses being reviewed and applications for variations, on :

(a) the use of polycarbonate vessels, instead of glass, outside a premises; and

(b) compulsory signs at the exits of premises stating that glass should not be removed from the premises

(4)  That it be noted that a report on a Designated Public Places Order and a Dispersal Order would be submitted to a future meeting of the Licensing Committee.

(5)  That when the City Council is considering the adoption of the reviewed Licensing Policy, a press release should be produced, highlighting any changes to the existing Policy.”

In response to the issues raised by the Licensing Policy Working Group, the Licensing Manager reported that a licensee could volunteer conditions to their licence but to have a legal bearing they would have to apply for a variation or the conditions would have to be imposed by a Sub-Committee.  The Government was looking at new regulations to make applying for minor variation a non beaurocratic process so variations could be made at little cost and without advertising the variation.

RESOLVED – 1) That the current position regarding the consultation process be noted;

2) That the update from the Licensing Policy working Group be noted.







